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Welcome
Thank you for choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Eventide: 
Fred Backhaus
Karen Bumann
Joyce Denker

Alan Gustafson
Roger Harm

William Harper
Ellen Henningsen

Marie Kirk
Lois Lindley

Jeanette McCollough
Earl Olsen

JoAnn Reisz
Macel Schneider
Bonnie Segebart

Elaine Stoltze
Franklyn Tucker
Donald Ulmer

Glen Wellendorf

Silveridge: 
Janet Beeck

Norman & Lorraine 
Christiansen
Les Rauch

Realife Cooperative:
Donna DeMey
Maxine Garrett

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were on the 
Eventide campus for a short 

stay and have returned 
home. It was a pleasure to 

serve you!

Eventide: 
Irma Clausen 
Shirley Gosch
JoAnn Halbur

Lisa Meyer
Betty Miller

Bernard Skarin

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and prayers 

remain with the families and 
friends of those who have 
made their final journey.

Eventide: 
Jolene Ball

Glenda Chatburn
Babe Christenson
Amy Christianson
Jeanette Houston

Ruby Keiner
Balbino Lara

Theodore Miller
Wes Rath

Corky Sorenson
Robert Stoltze

Vern Tech
Clara Walde
Syd Winquist

Silveridge:
Kathy Clausen 

By Mindi Baker, CEO
Eventide Lutheran Home, a nonprofit organization, has been a 

part of the fabric of this community for over 55 years and we are 
gearing up to show senior care organizations the way forward. 
We are engaging in our next and perhaps greatest challenge 
ever: to transform the way long term care services are delivered 
and to change the concept of a ‘nursing home’ forever. In re-
sponse to the ever changing needs of seniors and their expecta-
tions as they age, we want to ensure the Eventide Campus has 
the best environments to take care of the people we serve. Over 
the years, Eventide has tried to keep up by remodeling, adding 
living spaces and changing shared rooms into private rooms to 
help us maintain our high standards for quality care. Architects 
and engineers have deter-
mined that it is no longer 
cost effective to continue 
remodeling efforts, and 
therefore we believe the 
time is now for a substan-
tial financial investment 
in facilities that will trans-
form our community’s 
health care future.

Now during our bold-
est move yet, our vision 
is to build in Phase 1, a 
$15 million replacement 
Skilled Nursing Facility 
and incorporate the house-
hold model of resident-di-
rected care. Phase 2 will be 
to add to our continuum 
by building a $3 million 
Memory Support Assisted 
Living. As we currently work on Phase 1 of our vision, Eventide 
Senior Living Community officially kicked off a $3 Million Dol-
lar Grow Bold With Us Capital Campaign in April 2019. Phase 
1 will be located adjacent to our campus on the former hospital 
site. Phase 2 will adjoin the current assisted living, Silveridge. 

We are proud to report that the Eventide Foundation has 
pledged $1 million to our Grow Bold with Us Campaign. The 
Eventide Foundation was created in 1991 to collect funds to 
supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to pro-
vide amenities to residents that would otherwise not be avail-
able. Over the years, donations have been invested making this 
pledge to Phase 1 a reality. 

In addition, Mr. Nix Lauridsen has graciously given a legacy 
gift of $1 million towards the replacement of the nursing facility. 
Mr. Nix Lauridsen’s gift is in honor of his parents, Frances and 
Wally Lauridsen, of which the building will be named after. On 
behalf of the entire Eventide Community and those we serve, I 
cannot thank Mr. Nix Lauridsen enough for his legacy gift and 
believing in our project. I have so much admiration for not only 
his business sense, but his philanthropic ways and truly mak-

ing a difference in nonprofits throughout the State of Iowa. The 
Lauridsen Family story is certainly an impressive one.

We have spent time visiting with individuals and businesses 
about our project to measure support and need in this commu-
nity. With the Eventide Foundation and Mr. Nix Lauridsen’ s 
support to date, we must raise an additional $1 million before 
we can break ground on Phase 1 to build the replacement of the 
nursing facility. We hope to have this money raised in 2019 so 
we can break ground in early 2020.  

In general, the new nursing facility will consist of 4 house-
holds. Each of these households will host living spaces we 
would find in our own residential homes. From the kitchen, 
living room, dining area, private bedrooms and bathrooms, to 

laundry room and private court-
yards. The household will create 
a much more residential environ-
ment, leaving the institutional feel 
a thing of the past. The house-
holds will be connected to what 
we are calling Main Street. Main 
Street will host spaces we would 
normally go ‘to town’ for. This is 
where we can attend church, ex-
ercise at the gym, see our beau-
tician, and even attend the live 
musical entertainment. The en-
tire building will have more areas 
for visitor interaction such as the 
front porch, game room, or the 
sun room, just to name a few ex-
amples. 

If you received this Eventide 
Events in the mail, you will re-
ceive a donation request letter 

next month asking for your consideration in supporting our 
nursing home replacement project. To learn more about our 
Grow Bold with Us Campaign, please feel free to contact any 
of these community members, Scott Brus, Tonya Eller, Rick 
Franck, Mark Gray, Jan Henningsen, Jill Kierscht, ANRP, Pastor 
David Loeschen, Kris Rowedder, Pam Soseman, or the following 
Eventide Campus employees Deb Aldag, Mindi Baker, Christine 
Kragel, Kara Monson, Robin Schiltz and Amy Schultz, reach-
able at 712.263.3114. This team will be on the frontlines of 
campaign communication and fundraising. We will also have 
information about the project on our website: www.eventide-
home.com and be sure to follow us on Facebook at Eventide A 
Senior Living Community for updates. 

We hope you find this news as exciting as we do. We can 
truly create a wonderful environment for seniors in the Crawford 
County area. Eventide will continue to boldly move forward by 
keeping faith in our past while positioning us for an ascendant 
future. We hope you will be able to grow bold with us as we aim 
to develop a continuum of care that will be economically sustain-
able and viable for generations to come. 

From the CEO: Grow Bold with Us
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Eventide Staff News
APRIL

Kara Monson, Silveridge Assisted Living Manager, 9 years
Michael Johnson, Dietary Assistant, 13 years

Dustyn Bengford, Head Custodian Heritage Heights & Realife Cooperative, 9 years
Deb Steinkuehler, Dietary Supervisor, 25 years

Roger Steffen, Bus Driver, 3 years
Pat Clarey, Certified Medication Aide, 29 years

Christine Ernsperger, Certified Nurse Assistant, 7 years
Christine Kragel, Community Relations Director, 5 years

MAY
Jane Carstensen, Office Manager, 5 years

Morgan Goslar, Certified Nurse Assistant, 2 years
Bob Adams, Maintenance Supervisor, 15 years

Krystal Ferguson, Cook, 2 years
Billie Mead, Environmental Aide, 3 years

Susana Nieto, RN, 5 years
Jasmin Barroso, Dietary Assistant, 2 years

Billie Maack-McCartney, RN, 12 years
JUNE

Nahomy Perez, Certified Nurse Assistant, 4 years
Kathy Tech, Certified Medication Aide, 33 years
Erin Staley, Certified Nurse Assistant, 2 years
Cynthia Villegas, Tenant Companion, 2 years

Kalina Ewoldt, Certified Nurse Assistant, 1 year
Carol Quail, Tenant Companion, 6 years

Dietary Department:
Ivy Lamaak, Assistant Cook

Leann Livermore, Cook

Environmental Department
Heather Lucy, Housekeeper

Nursing Department:
Alejandra Arroyo, CNA 
Rachael Abarca, CNA
Perla Gallegos, CNA
Jennifer Lara, CNA

Karla Martinez, CNA
Aschtain Montange, CNA

Jederic Ybanez, CNA

We welcome the following new staff members 
to Silveridge Assisted Living:

Nursing Department:
Yuliana Rivas, Medication Manager

Anniversaries
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff
We welcome the following new staff members.

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

The Association for Professionals in Infection Control and Epidemiology (APIC) hosted a series of classes for those in 
long-term care. Eventide Nurse Manager, Tracee Gettys, RN, has completed the course and now brings this certification 
to Eventide and its residents! The course provided the fundamentals of infection surveillance, prevention and control, 
and tailored them to the long-term care setting. The overall goal for the series was to provide attendees with a baseline 
knowledge to begin working in infection control. 

This certification puts Eventide ahead of the curve with upcoming requirements to have an Infection Prevention 
Specialist on staff. Her knowledge will guide our team through infection control programs and best practices. “Tracee 
now has the education to lead Eventide through the new federal guidelines for Infection Preventionist program, said 
Amy Schultz, Eventide Administrator,  “By performing a risk assessment, we will be able to review our current infec-
tion control program for residents and staff, make goals to improve upon our current plan, and be in compliance with 
regulations.”

APIC Certificate of Infection Prevention – Tracee Gettys 

Keep Your Skin in 
Mind this Spring!

Submitted by Kara Webb Monson, RN, 
Silveridge Assisted Living Manager

With the warmer weather finally on the 
horizon, a very important topic comes to my 
mind… our skin! Being the largest organ of 
our body, our skin’s primary role is PROTEC-
TION. It protects our bodies from external im-
pacts and pressure, temperature variations, 
pathogen and micro-organism entry, expo-
sure to radiation and chemicals, as well as 
many other things.

Unfortunately, our skin is something that 
is easily taken for granted and overlooked. 
We often over-expose it to harmful elements, 
some of which can cause permanent and even 
life-threatening conditions. It is so important 
to know how to prevent damage as well as 
know what to look for as a potential concern.

May is Melanoma awareness month! Mel-
anoma is the most dangerous form of skin 
cancer. Some people ask, “Well how does 
one get skin cancer?” Well… the sun’s rays 
can cause the actual DNA of our skin cells to 
change or become damaged. This results in a 
defect that can cause the cells to start rapidly 

multiplying which can lead to tumors. Some 
don’t realize it but the tumors can actually 
start out looking like a harmless little mole 
when in fact it’s a malignant tumor! This 
is why routine skin checks by your prima-
ry care provider are so important. They are 
trained to know exactly what to look for and 
some even have a device that can look at the 
cells on a more microscopic level to detect if 
they’re harmful.

If skin cancers such as Melanoma are 
caught early enough and treated early, 
they’re most always curable.  The problem, 
however, is many people don’t have the area 
check or identified until the cancer is more 
advanced. Once the cancerous cells extend 
beyond the subcutaneous tissues, they can 
enter the blood stream and lymphatic system 
which grants them access to the rest of the 
body. The cancer can quickly grow from a 
curable condition to a terminal one.

We are never too old to start taking care of 
our skin! So, when as the weather warms up 
in the next few months, be sure to keep your 
skin in mind!

Other ways to prevent skin cancer are:
• Seek the shade, especially between 10am and 4pm    
• Avoid sunburns
• Avoid tanning, do not use UV tanning beds
• Cover up with clothing, including a hat and sunglasses
• Use sunscreen with SPF 15 or higher every day, using a water-resistant sun-

screen of SPF 30 or higher during outdoor activities
• Examine your skin head-to-toe every month
• See your PCP or a dermatologist at least once a year for a professional skin 

exam
• Report any abnormal area to your doctor immediately

Upcoming  Silveridge Events
April
	 4/18: Dye Easter Eggs, 10:00am
	 4/20: Rootbeer Floats, 2:00pm
	 4/21: Easter Dinner, 11:00am
	 4/22: Consignment Shop Trip, 2:00pm
	 4/25: Donna Reed, Holy Rocka Rollaz, 7:30pm
	 4/29: Doll House – Building Group
May
	 5/1: May Day Baskets, 1:30pm
	 5/3: Margarita, Salsa & Chips, 2:00pm
	 5/7: Music with Aaron Shoemaker
	 5/9: Ambassadors of Grace
	 5/12: Mother’s Day Lunch
	 5/23: Plant Flowers
	 5/24: Scavenger Hunt
June
	 6/7: National Donut Day, 10:00am
	 6/11: Cotton Candy Day, 2:30pm
	 6/14: Flag Day
	 6/16: Father’s Day Lunch, 11:00am
	 6/21: First Day of Summer! 
	 6/21: Seashell Art
	 6/27: Wear your Sunglasses Day

Every Tuesday Rosary 2:00 pm 
Second Tuesday Mass 2:00pm

Every Thursday Bible Study 2:00 pm 

Thanks to an anonymous Eventide Campus employee, 
Evelyn celebrated her 105th Birthday with a surprise day 
of pampering. She spent her day getting her hair and nails 
done at the Touch of Class Salon.
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Upcoming Events
Here are a few things in the works for the next 

3 months, with many more to come! 
April:
	 4/18 Wade & Ruth’s Polka Hour, 2:30pm
	 4/19 Good Friday Church Service, 2:30pm
	 4/21 Easter
	 4/22 B” Cano Performance, 2:30pm
	 4/26 “Country Cross” Entertainment, 7:00pm
	 4/29 A day spent with our Mini Monarchs
May:
	 5/6 Pineapple & Co. perform, 2:30pm
	 5/12 Happy Mother’s Day
	 5/13 Annual Spelling Bee @ Denison Care Center, 
		  2:00pm
	 5/16 Spring Fling, 7:00pm
	 5/17 More Spring Flings, 10:00am & 2:30pm
	 5/22 Zion 1st Graders to visit their adopted 
		  Residents, 10:00am
	 5/27 Memorial Day
June:
	 6/3 Teri Orr, 2:30pm                                                             
	 TBA: Guy’s Night Out!
	 6/15 Mike’s Piano Tunes, 2:30pm
	 6/16 Happy Father’s Day                                        
	 6/20 Wade & Ruth, 2:30pm

Don’t forget to check our website for full monthly 
calendars. All activities subject to change.

Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Eventide Activity Director

Spring has finally arrived! Flowers are blooming, 
baby animals are being born, lawn mowers are on 
the go, and the birds are singing. We are all itch-
ing to get outside and enjoy some fresh air! Be on 
the look-out for the Eventide Bus, as we will be out 
cruising. We have started off the season with a trip 
to Cronk’s with the guys, and they are still raving 
about the delicious pies!

April is the month to celebrate our volunteers! 
This year, we had a party at Eventide to celebrate the 
volunteers’ time and dedication in 2018! To show 
our appreciation, we planned a canvas painting ac-
tivity in which each volunteer was able to take their 
painting home.  

By the time you get this, I will have returned from 
the National Association of Activity Professionals 
annual conference in Charleston, South Carolina. In 
2018, I was elected President of the Iowa Associa-
tion, and one of my responsibilities is to represent 
the state of Iowa Activity Professionals while I was 
at the National Convention. Networking with people 
from other areas of the country is one of my focuses 
for this conference. I have signed up for classes on 
state regulations, person-centered care, wellness, 
and enhancing quality activities. I cannot wait to 
get back and share new ideas with our Residents 
and teammates!

Remember, you are always invited to join any of 
our Activities. Here is a look at what is coming up. 

Hello, my name is 
Jan Eggers! 

I was born and 
raised in Denison, 
Iowa. I am a mother 
to a grown son named 
Michael. He is married 
to Ashley and I am 
‘blessed’ to have twin 
grandchildren, Chase and Ellie who are 2 years 
old.  

I attended grade school at St. Rose of Lima, 
Middle and High School at Denison Community 
Schools.     After graduation, I went to Des Moines 
to cosmetology school. When I completed school, 
I came back to Denison and worked for Linda 
Hennen at Hair Affair for 12 years. I opened 
my own business, Hair Designers, now located 
across from the courthouse. I have owned and 
operated my own salon for 30+ years, and have 
been a cosmetologist for 40+ years.  

In my spare time, I enjoy the outdoors, flowers, 
yard work, attending my great nephew Wyatt 
and great niece Ashton’s ball games. I like to 
go boating with my son and family, and being 
with friends, but my love is camping at Yellow 
Smoke or at Lake View, and of course spoiling 
my grandchildren.  

I am very thankful for the opportunity to have 
a part time career at Eventide and Silveridge 
doing the hair of residents and tenants.  

Hi my name is 
Terri Webb!

 I was born and 
raised in Schleswig. 
After beauty school, 
I moved to Denison. 
I am married to Jack 
Webb. We have 2 sons 
Cody and Cameron and 

3 step children, Ryan, Kara and Jessy.  The oldest 
3 children are married and we have 7 grandchil-
dren. Cody and Cameron are attending Iowa State 
University in Ames, Iowa.  

After I graduated from Schleswig High School, I 
attended Stewarts Beauty School in Sioux City the 
fall of 1980. After a year of schooling, I received 
my license to be a Cosmetologist. I started work-
ing at Hair Affair in Denison and stayed there for 
12 years. I opened my own salon called Hair It Is 
located on South Main in Denison in 1993. I have 
been doing hair for 38 years. I love to be creative 
with hair and love all the people and families that 
I have met throughout the years.  

The Webb’s are a racing team family and keep 
busy on Friday nights at the race track. Also, I 
enjoyed watching our children play every sport 
you can imagine, and now the grandchildren 
have started playing sports. I like to take a lot 
of pictures and enjoy making photo albums on 
the computer. I also enjoy exercising and walking 
when I can find the time.  

Hello Everyone! Eventide Welcomes 
Two New Cosmetologists!

save the

Date
Eventide 

Appreciation 
Picnic

June 7th 
at 12 pm

Over $5,000 Raised for 
Other Local Causes

The employees of the Eventide campus recently 
wrapped up a successful fundraiser to support local 
causes that are near and dear to the hearts of the 
residents, tenants and employees. With the sup-
port of the community, Team Eventide raised over 
$5,000 at the Staley’s Chicken Dinner in March. 
The funds raised will be distributed evenly to both 
Relay for Life of Crawford County and the West 
Central Iowa Walk to End Alzheimer’s. The com-
munity came out in droves, and the Eventide team 
ended up serving over 800 people!

“Eventide is committed to supporting two great 
causes, Relay for Life and the Walk to End Al-
zheimer’s,” explained Eventide Administrator, 
Amy Schultz, “Since Eventide participates as a 
team at both events annually, we are especially 
grateful for the contributions made at the chicken 

dinner and to those who encourage this successful 
fundraiser. Thank you to all the volunteers, and 
community who supported our team. Our efforts 
will go towards the continued fight against both 
of the diseases in hopes a cure can be found in 
the near future,” said Schultz. Our work will con-
tinue as Team Eventide plans to repeat this fund-
raiser for years to come. Eventide is proud to have 
staff, friends and family so willing to participate 
in raising awareness and funds for these causes. 
We thank you for the shared goal of curing cancer 
and ending Alzheimer’s that affects the lives of so 
many of our residents and community members.

Join us for 
Relay 

for Life
The Relay for Life of Crawford County is 

set to take place on Friday, June 14, 2019 
at the Denison High School. Team Eventide 
is proud to participate in this fundraising 
event to unite communities and end cancer. 
If you would like to join Team Eventide and 
participate in this event with us, please let 
Administrator, Amy Schultz know of your 
interest. We would love to have you join us 
in celebrating those who have battled can-
cer, remembering those who we have lost, 
and fighting to finish cancer once and for all.

A Lasting Tribute
Memorial gifts are a meaningful way to re-

member a loved one’s legacy or express your 
appreciation for someone special. Your gift 
will make a difference in the lives of others 
on behalf of a loved one today, tomorrow and 
far into the future all while supporting the 
mission of the Eventide Senior Living Com-
munity. 

Losing a loved one is difficult, but many 
families find comfort in honoring those they 
have lost by requesting memorial contribu-
tions be made to the Eventide Foundation. 
You can invite others to give by asking the 
person arranging the funeral or memorial 
service to insert the following phrase in the 
obituary notice:

In lieu of flowers, the family requests that 
memorial gifts be made to the 

Eventide Foundation at 114 South 20th 
Street, Denison, IA 51442. 

Donation envelopes are also available upon 
request at Eventide and our local funeral 
homes. Thank you for considering the Even-
tide Foundation in your memorial giving.  

Both ladies are thankful for the opportunity to do hair for the residents and 
tenants of the Eventide Campus, and look forward to getting to know everyone!

Alzheimer’s Caregiv-
er Support Group

Our Caregiver Support Group meets on the 1st 
Tuesday of each month at 1:30pm. The meet-
ings are held in the Heritage Heights Dining 
Room located at 118 South 20th in Denison. 
The support group is open to the public. If 
you would like to be included in the reminder 
mailing, please call Mary Burhoop at 712-263-
3114, ext. 228. 



From the Staff...
The staff at Eventide is here to assist our residents and their families in any 

way possible. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
ask. We are always looking for ways to improve the delivery of our services and 
programs. Your input will only help us succeed in delivering quality care. Thank 
you for your continued support!     

Eventide A Senior Living Community

visit our web site: eventidehome.com  
ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER

Keep updated on Eventide activities and events by signing up for our elec-
tronic newsletter. Call Christine in the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 or 
email ckragel@eventidehome.com to be added to the list. 

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of money 
and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Foundation are used to 
supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents that would not otherwise be 
available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you consider a gift to the Eventide Founda-
tion. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation 
needs your help to continue the work of Eventide and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life 
without loss of dignity or respect. We sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide 
Foundation! The following list reflects gifts received during the period of December 29, 2018 through April 5, 
2019. In publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise 
listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make 
the necessary corrections. Thank you. 

MEMORIALS: Penny Hulsebus by Jason & Amy Schultz | Penny Hulsebus by Adam & Christine Kragel | 
Penny Hulsebus by Eventide Lutheran Home | Penny Hulsebus by Troy & Mindi Baker | Kathy Clausen 
by Troy & Mindi Baker | Kathy Clausen by Diana Schultz | Kathy Clausen by Merry Jacoby | Kathy 
Clausen by Wayne & Joyce Miller | Kathy Clausen by Bruce & Cynthia Paulsen | Kathy Clausen by Larry 
& JoAnn Clausen | Paula Segebart by Jason & Amy Schultz | Paula Segebart by Troy & Mindi Baker

Christmas APPEAL: 
In Honor of: Loved Ones by Arlene Nemitz | Alvina Schiernbeck by Zelda McDuff | Cletus Prueitt 
by Janet LaRue | John & Katie Kock by Marian Riessen

General: by Friends of the Senior Center | by Raymond & Meredith Franck

tuition assistance program: 
	 by Kenneth & Barbara Chen

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
Jaqueline Acosta | Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Michaela Ahrenholtz | Deb Aldag | Rebecca Angulo | Alejandra Arroyo | Jorge Avilez 
| Mindi Baker | Tamara Baker | Jasmin Barroso-Renteria | Keyla Barroso | Karen Beam | Makayla Beeck | Kelsey Boger | Stephanie 
Brink | Marlene Buffinton | Mary Burhoop | Deb Burk | Jean Carey | Jane Carstensen  | Lynette Croghan | Jennifer Curry | Connie Ellis 
| Kalina Ewoldt | Krystal Ferguson | Morgan Fink | Tasha Fink | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores | Polycarp Forba | Brooke French | Tracee 
Gettys | Jose Godinez | Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | Sara Hansen | Jamie Henningsen | Bianka Hernandez  |  Kirsten Herrin | 
Jenelle Higginbottom | Kelsey Hotze | Deborah Huisinga | David Hulsebus | Michael Johnson | Rosine Kin | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel 
| Jennifer Lara | Deanna Laubscher | Jesse Lo | Heather Lucy | Lori Magnuson  | Karla Martinez | Alyha McCartney | Billie McCartney 
| Billie Mead  | Adriana Mendoza | Kara Monson | Yurida Montalvo | Ethan Muck | Whitney Muck | Alejandra Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | 
Arielle Pedersen | Amber Perry | Carol Quail | Amy Rasmussen | Keli Remmick | Yuliana Rivas | Maryam Rodriguez | Carlos Salazar | 
Annette Sands | Pat Schechinger | Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Maria Soriano-Castro | Erin Staley | Deb Steinkuehler | 
Kathy Tech | Tina Thompson | Melody Vazquez | Angeles Villegas | Cynthia Villegas | Jessica Wells | Robyn Wilson | Mary Yang  | Jederic 
Ybanez | Cris Zamago | Estefanie Zaragoza

THRIVENT CHOICE
	 By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial distrib-

utes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations such as Eventide 
Senior Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of December 29, 2018 through 
April 5, 2019. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the Business 
Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the necessary corrections.  

      
      Lori Beam | Jodi Bruhn | Cindy Dozark | Richard Hull | Jared Koch | Dr. Morris Kuhlmann | Susan McCool | Catherine 

Namanny | Mary Segebart | Marilyn Yoakum

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION ENDOWMENT FUND
	 When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not only 

helping your neighbors today—you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while that in itself is 
rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to receive a 25% tax credit 
for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify for. Contact the Omaha Community 
Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how Endow Iowa is helping donors do good works 
within the community, forever. If you are interested in donating, please make checks payable to the Eventide 
Foundation Endowment Fund and send them to The Omaha Community Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, 
Suite 100 in Omaha.   

DONATIONS
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO
Amy Schultz, Eventide Administrator
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director
Kara Webb Monson, Silveridge Assisted  

Living Manager
Tina Thompson, Heritage Heights and Realife  

Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Eventide Lutheran Home: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of Directors
Mark Gray, President

Danyel Jepsen, Vice President
Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer

Brad Bonner         Deryl Hennings
Coleen Bruhn         Mark Spiegel

Information and communication (cont.): The resident has the right to 
be informed of his or her rights and of all rules and regulations 
governing resident conduct and responsibilities during his or her 
stay in the facility. 

C. Information and contact information for State and local advocacy orga-
nizations, including but not limited to the State Survey Agency, the 
State Long-Term Care Ombudsman program and the protection and 
advocacy system;

D. Information regarding Medicare and Medicaid eligibility and coverage;
E. Contact information for the Aging and Disability Resource Center; or 

other No Wrong Door Program
F. Contact information for the Medicaid Fraud Control Unit; and
G. Information and contact information for filing grievances or complaints 

concerning any suspected violation of state or federal nursing facil-
ity regulations, including but no limited to resident abuse, neglect, 
exploitation, misappropriation of resident property in the facility, 
non-compliance with the advance directives requirements and re-
quests for information regarding returning to the community. 

Resident Rights

By Mindi Baker, Eventide Campus 
CEO

On Thursday, January 31, 2019, 
Penny Hulsebus, a devoted cook at 
Eventide, gained her wings, joining 
her loved ones in Heaven.

Penny was a lover of Tupperware, 
she owned multiple sets and even gift-
ed Tupperware to her kids for Christ-
mas. She loved puzzles and playing 
cards. Penny always found a way to 
win at card games. She loved bowling, 
playing darts, pool, and going camp-
ing with Daryl at Yellow Smoke Park, 
taking their camper to the campground 
many weekends throughout the year. 
Penny enjoyed the outdoors, she was 
very good at fishing and always caught 
the first fish and the biggest fish. She 
loved to socialize, everyone she spoke 
with left a lasting impression on her, 
and always ended conversations with 
a hug. Penny usually had her family 
waiting on her when departing social 
gatherings because she loved to give 
hugs to people. 

For over 20 years, Penny worked 

at Eventide in Denison as a cook in 
the kitchen. The staff and residents 
were her second family. She always 
crocheted little gifts for Secret Santa 
gift exchange at Eventide and the res-
idents loved when she was cooking. 
She was always there as a listening 
ear and a loving friend for the resi-
dents. 

Penny will be remembered as a very 
dedicated team player who believed 
in Eventide and her coworkers. Her 
smile was contagious. Penny took 
true pride in her work and her fam-
ily meant the world to her. When life 
threw her a curveball, she took a posi-
tive approach to deliver the best out-
come. Penny was employed by Even-
tide starting in July of 1998 and we 
truly were blessed in having her cook 
so many years. We watched her family 
grow in that time and shared many, 
many laughs. I will remember Penny 
for developing ideas to better serve her 
residents, for her carefree personality, 
for being bold, and most importantly, 
for being a loving and devoted wife 
and mother. We are blessed to have 
two of her children, Tamara and David 
as part of the Eventide Team to con-
tinue her legacy. 

A special thank you to the Dietary 
Department for pulling together in the 
most heartwarming way. I’m truly 
proud of the team we have on the 
Eventide Campus and feel blessed to 
work with the best.

In Loving Memory 
of Penny Hulsebus

Eventide Foundation Funds the 
Purchase of a Bariatric Bed

According to the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention, 
nearly 40% of adult Americans are 
obese. As a healthcare provider, 
Eventide seeks to make further ac-
commodations to care for obese in-
dividuals and to do so with dignity. 
The Eventide Lutheran Home has 
purchased a Bariatric Bed to ad-
dress these rising needs to care for 
residents in this category. “Obesity 
is a growing concern in Iowa and 
has a high prevalence in our area. 
We will continue to provide educa-
tion on this topic but also must ad-
dress how to provide the care now. 
Purchasing the bariatric bed is just 
one example of how Eventide is fo-
cused on meeting the special needs 
of our residents,” said CEO Mindi 
Baker, “We are thankful for the 
Eventide Foundation’s support, 
and the consideration they give to 
our residents’ needs.”

Bariatrics is the portion of health-
care addressing obesity. Bariat-
ric beds distribute weight evenly 
for safety and peace of mind. The 
larger design increases the com-

fort, security and ease of mobility 
for the resident. With this addition, 
it is our goal to promote and main-
tain the quality of life each resident 
deserves, while furthering the sup-
port toward their productive recov-
ery. Not only does the bariatric bed 
better serve the residents, it also 
increases function for employees 
as they maneuver the equipment 
and resident.

The purchase of this new equip-
ment has been made possible 
through the Eventide Foundation. 
Funds collected by the Eventide 
Foundation are used to supple-
ment the increasing cost of per-
sonal care and to provide ameni-
ties to residents that would not 
otherwise be available. Gifts given 
to the Eventide Foundation make 
a great difference in the comfort 
and quality of care delivered to 
the residents. With the help of the 
Eventide Foundation, bariatric res-
idents will be able to rehabilitate 
quicker and focus on their recovery 
rather than discomfort during their 
stay at Eventide. 

Day at the hill
Leading Age Iowa members met 

with legislators at the state capitol 
to advocate for our seniors. Mindi 
Baker, Campus CEO, communicates 
with Steve Holt, the issues currently 
impacting our industry.


